Minutes of the Board of Education of the FAYETTE R-III School District

May 20, 2020 6:30 p.m.

Open Session Board Meeting

Videoconference – Zoom Meeting
Board Members Participating: Gose, Hudson, Anderson, Young, Stroupe, Overfelt, Vandelicht
Superintendent Jill Wiseman, Board Secretary Trish Elliott,

Administrators: Cheri Huster, Brent Doolin and Patrick Tray 
President Gose called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Superintendent Wiseman added an additional MRTA grant application to Item A under Action Items.
Approve Consent Agenda: Anderson moved, Stroupe seconded to approve the consent agenda with the addition as noted above. Motion carried.
Principal Reports: Daly Elementary Principal, Mrs. Huster reported the enrollment for the Elementary is PK- 31, K-5- 282. By staggering the flow of people in the building at one time, Mrs. Huster shared details on how Daly teachers and students finished the year. Students checked back in textbooks, library books and Chromebook along with any classwork. Teachers were able to hand out end of the year awards, reading circle certificates and Falcon Fest awards. 
She thanked the PTSA and the Fayette Optimist Club for supporting teachers and staff during Teacher Appreciation Week. The Optimist also sponsored a giveaway of jump ropes and hula-hoops to families to help support an active lifestyle. She also shared that Emily Musil, a CMU student, has been awarded a Howard County Sheltered Services grant for creating a sensory pathway for elementary students. The pathways will be created in the hallways leading out the recess doors.  

Clark Middle School Principal, Mr. Doolin reported the current enrollment for grade 6-8 is 138 Mr. Doolin shared on the end of the year procedure staying cognizant of the social distance guidelines. Middle school staff came in to bag up locker items so students could pick up their bag and go.  This limited the time and number of people in the buildings at one time. He thanked everyone that helped with the process.

Fayette High School Principal, Mr. Tray reported the current enrollment of 181 for grades 9-12. 
Mr. Tray shared Carly Stark, Aimee Vogt, Mollie Thies and Jonathan Ebbesmeyer received their State FFA Degree this spring. The greenhouse plant sale was done online this year and sales were up. High school students were given every opportunity to learn and earn credit during the last months of the school year.  Most did amazing, some struggled with motivation.  He is offering students the opportunity to come to school to work (in small numbers and social guidelines in place) to complete their lessons and earn a passing grade for the semester. FHS provided picture banners of the senior class and hung them on the football field fence and on Friday nights, the football and softball lights were turned on for 20 minutes and 20 seconds to celebrate the Class of 2020.
Superintendent’s Report:  Superintendent Wiseman shared appreciation for the efforts our teachers have made to learn new strategies for making connections with our students. Great feedback has been received from staff and parents throughout this process. As the process of evaluation begins, overarching goals and objectives are being honed in on for future planning. Work will continue with stakeholders throughout the district and community as the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan centers on those goals. Superintendent Wiseman shared that we served 22,911 meals to students during our closure.  Appreciation to the staff was shared for all who helped with meal prep, transportation and serving the meals to our students. 
Superintendent Wiseman shared preliminary allocations released by DESE on May 12 shows our district is set to receive nearly $140,000 for the Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief Fund.  The funds can offset costs incurred since March 13. The administrative team will be reviewing current COVID related expenditures and develop a plan for the use of the funds based on needs identified throughout the closure.
Superintendent Wiseman shared the Governor plans to cut 500-700 million from the budget. More information on that will come after June 1.  We are looking at significate cuts from the state. There were no funds received from the Classroom Trust Fund this month and we are not expecting any for next month.  These are the funds received from gambling in the state. Mrs. Wiseman plans to bring the budget to the board in June.
Action Items: 
Superintendent Wiseman recommended approval of Mrs. Busker, Mrs. Springer and Mrs. Stevens’ grant submissions to the Missouri Retired Teachers Association. Vandelicht motioned to approve as presented, Overfelt seconded. Motion carried. 
Superintendent Wiseman recommended approval to surplus 23 concrete parking stops and a small storage shed.  These items are not being used. Anderson motioned to approve as presented, Hudson seconded. Motion carried.

Superintendent Wiseman recommended approval of waiving specific graduation requirements for the class of 2020.  The governor approved DESE’s request to waive the requirements for 2020 graduating seniors but approval is needed at the local level also.

· CPR and Heimlich Maneuver Training Statute Section 170.310.1, RSMo:

· Missouri and U.S. Constitutions Statute Section 170.011.3, RSMo:

· Missouri Civics Education Initiative Statute Sections 170.345.2 and 170.345.3, RSMo:

· in addition, any EOC’s or personal finance classes that were unable to be completed shall be waived.
Overfelt motioned to approve waiving these graduation requirements for the Class of 2020 as recommended, Young seconded. Motion carried.

Superintendent Wiseman recommended approval of the budget amendment for 2019-2020. With the addition of CARES funding and reduction in expenditures and certain revenue through the end of the school year, the budget lines have been revised to align with more current expectations for revenues and expenditures. Anderson motioned to approve the budget amendment as presented, Stroupe seconded. Motion carried.

Superintendent Wiseman recommended holding the Reorganization Meeting of the BOE on Monday, June 15, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. with the regular meeting to follow. The board election will be held on June 2 so the June meeting date needs to be moved up to accommodate reorganization timeline requirements. Overfelt motioned to approve as presented, Vandelicht seconded. Motion carried. 
Summer school discussion took place.  Principal Huster is gathering survey results sent out to parents of elementary students. The survey deadline is May 22.  She shared the preliminary results of 69.4% in favor and 30.6% not in favor of having summer school. At the current time, 85 students have shown interest. Transportation routes are being mapped out in the case that transportation would be offered. CDC guidelines would still need to be followed.  As more information is available, the board will plan on another Zoom meeting to continue discussion on the possibility of having summer school this year. 
Adjourn to Closed Session 
Overfelt motioned, Stroupe seconded, to go into closed session according to Section 610.021 (1) of the Revised Statues of Missouri for the purpose of legal issues for the Fayette R-III School District. Voice vote taken with the following vote: Anderson yes, Vandelicht yes, Stroupe yes, Overfelt yes, Young yes, Hudson yes and Gose yes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned to closed session at 7:25 p.m.
Motion to Adjourn 
Anderson motioned, Overfelt seconded to adjourn at 8:03 p.m. Voice vote taken with the following vote: Anderson yes, Vandelicht yes, Stroupe yes, Overfelt yes, Young yes, Hudson yes and Gose yes. Motion carried.
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